Vice-Chairman Reed called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m. Trustees Mark Reed, and John McMahan and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. Chairman Larry Morse was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Vice-Chairman Reed moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board's regular meeting held on March 1, 2023, second by Trustee McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: No reports. Trustee McMahan reported calls are down; possibly expanding hospital services; new levy coming.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Administrator Niewiadomski reported receiving compliant parking square footage and information for Seth Calhoun's Prestigious Aesthetics a personal training facility a zoning permit was issued; contacted County Prosecutor Fortunato provided information on Mr. Day's application, meet with prosecutor next week.

ZONING COMISSION: Zoning Commission Member Loya report next meeting is March 20, 2023 at 7:30 p.m. at TTAB; still researching AirBNB's.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Fire Chief Berlinski reported working on obsolete equipment list, updating inventory, SCBA compressor; State Fire Marshal look into possible arson on Barrett road fire; seeing a lot of garage and out building fires in 50-mile radius; 4 firefighters on roster, working on hiring, previous fighters not following orders, no respect.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Vice-Chairman Reed reported road superintendent out sick, sheriff called out for truck and trailer stuck on Atkins for 3 hours; ongoing routine road maintenance.

OLD BUSINESS: The Board reviewed SR 534 & SR 166 issue of FirstEnergy's representative coming next two weeks; township floor logo cost; fire department memorial cost \$3,000.00, benches \$400 - \$600, road department provide gravel. The Board and Zoning Administrator discussed the issues with campers and camping next to the old Grange building using restaurant Hey Now's electricity and talked about further investigation into the matter.

NEW BUSINESS: Trustee McMahan stated have County Commissioner's address Accettola matter; commented on Green legislation 2-3 years wetlands and redirecting water.

FISCAL OFFICERS' REPORT: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Vice-Chairman Reed moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried. Trustee McMahan move to approve the Fiscal Officer's proposed Re-Appropriation request #2023-01, seconded by Vice-Chairman Reed, 2 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer reported KLA Consultant performed a liability risk assessment recommendations to come; County Health

District Council to meet March 23, 2023; DOT LTAP has Township Safety Sign Grant available; after discussions with Waste Management, cancelling current contract to go with WLE Trucking would cost approximately \$1,001.33 in additional fees, received a new Waste Management proposal for a 3-year contract for a delivery 1 time every other week for \$125.50/month verses current 1 time per month costing \$105.70. The Board decided to put on hold for further discussion.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. ODOT representative, Bill Strubbe discussed the Township Safety Sign Grant availability and suggested talking to County Engineers for recommendations; closing of SR 534 bridge repair approximately 45 days beginning April; Harpersfield round-about expect closing for 90 days unknow start date.

Trustee McMahan moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Vice-Chairman Reed, 2 ayes, motion carried.